Follow up to the European Parliament resolution on public consultations and their availability in all EU languages, adopted by the Commission on 26 September 2012
1.
Political Groups which tabled the resolution pursuant to Rule 110(2) of the European Parliament’s Rules of Procedure: S&D, EPP

2.
EP reference number: B7-0306/2012 / P7_TA-PROV(2012)0256

3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 14 June 2012

4.
Subject: Public consultations

5.
Brief analysis/assessment of the resolution and requests made in it: The resolution on public consultations asks the Commission to use appropriate communication channels to ensure consultations are accessible and understandable to the general public as well as to disabled people in particular. It also urges the Commission to make public consultations available in all EU official languages for a sufficiently long period of time.

6.
Response to requests and overview of action taken, or intended to be taken, by the Commission: As regards the more general requests related to the accessibility of consultations (paragraphs 1, 3 and 4), the Commission is currently carrying out a review of its consultation policy which will determine whether any refinement is needed to extend  the reach of its consultations, increase the accessibility of the tools used, improve the clarity of the underlying documents and facilitate improved use of the results in  policy-making. The results will be integrated in the planned follow-up to the 2010 Communication on smart regulation in the EU (COM(2010) 543). A consultation on the implementation of smart regulation in the EU including existing Commission consultation practices is on-going (until 21 September).

The Commission continues to guarantee every EU citizen's right to address it in any of the EU official languages (paragraph 2). This includes replies to public consultations. Concerning the specific request about making all public consultations available in all EU languages (paragraph 2), the Commission is strongly committed to the principle of participation and openness of its public consultations. However, resources available for translation are limited and primarily needed to meet the Commission's legal translation obligations. The Commission does not have the resources to make all consultation documents available in all EU languages. However, given that the Commission is strongly committed to transparency in policy making, it seeks to make available the translations of as many other documents as possible beyond what is legally required. For instance, Green Papers and White Papers are, in principle, translated into all languages.

In relation to the consultation period (paragraph 3), the Commission recalls that this period has already been extended from eight to twelve weeks from the beginning of 2012.
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